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First successful larval rearing of Marshall
Islands blacklip pearl oysters

Black Pearls, Inc. operates a blacklip pearl oyster
hatchery and experimental growout facility in
Kailua-Kona, Hawaii. In September 1993, the com-
pany was awarded a U.S. National Marine Fisher-
ies Service grant to develop black pearl farming in
the Marshall Islands. The initial phase of the project
will focus on the lagoon of Namdrik atoll, and will
last 18 months.

Pearl oysters are naturally scarce in the Marshall
Islands, as in many of the other island groupsin the
South Pacific. This scarcity is due to either earlier
overfishing, heavy predation by fish and octopii, or
a natural flushing of the larvae out of the lagoons.
In most cases, there are not enough oysters to
develop commercial pearl farms, even though the
oysters may grow well and may be capable of
producing excellent pearls.

Black Pearls, Inc., in conjunction with the Marshall
Islands Marine Resources Authority, isbuilding on
earlier work carried out by the South Pacific Com-
mission and Forum Fisheries Agency. A pilot pearl
farm is being developed in the Namdrik lagoon,
with about 3,000 wild-collected adult oysters cur-
rently hung on longlines. Some of these will be
seeded for pearls in the next few months. Artificial
spat collectors and remote quarantine hatchery
technology will also be evaluated as sources of
supply of further oysters for farming. Several thou-
sand spatcollectorsare currently deployed through-
out the lagoon, and more will be set over the next
year.
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Hatchery production of spat is an integral aspect of
this project. In October, 30 broodstock were trans-
ported to Hawaii and held in the Government-
approved quarantine facility at the Natural Energy
Laboratory of Hawaii in Kona. This hatchery has
the unique capacity of using fossil seawater drawn
from over 700 metres deep. This water has its
originsinthe Antarctic, and isessentially sterile. By
using this water to hold broodstock and rear the
larvae, the facility ensures that the Marshall Islands
oysters never come into contact with the Hawaiian
surface water. In addition, all effluent from the
hatchery is disposed into an approved deep injec-
tion well. This prevents any possibility of disease
transfer or genetic exchange between the Hawaiian
and the Marshall Islands stocks. The spat can there-
fore be safely transferred back to the Marshall
Islands once they have been reared to a suitable
size.

Allthe broodstock shipped in October survived the
trip and two successful spawns have been induced
since their arrival. Spat from the first larval cycle
are settling now, while the second cycleis currently
in progress. Over the next year spat of various ages
will be sent back to Namdrik for further grow-out.

This remote quarantine hatchery technology has
exciting potential for many of the other island
groups throughout the South Pacific.



